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Enclosed is a copy of material sent to me by ID a few weeks 
ago. It is Dave Blackwell's report on his mapping project and a 
copy of the logs he took in the two holes at. Newberry and the 
hole at Clackamas. 

I think that these data show the bottom of the near-surface 
hydrologic zone in Newberry-1 at about the same level as we have 
been talking about before, namely about 1 km. However, the 
bottom of the neai—surface hydrologic zone in Newberry~3 is much 
shallower, about 575 m. In both cases, the zone is well defined, 
with sharp increases in the temperature below. For Newberry-3, 
the isothermal zone at about 50 deg C below 575 m indicates 
vertical movement of water at this temperature, and seems quite 
ainomalous. 

In Thermal Power's hole at Clackamas, noted as Breitenbush 
by Blackwell, the picture is a bit different, with the bottom of 
the near-surfaice hydrologic zone about 300 m and with a gradual 
temperature increase below. 

These data a r e interesting in terms of the hydrologic regime 
in the Cascades, and seem to indicate that just about anything 
cam happen. In the Newberry a rea^ we apparently have a case of 
different zones of high vertical permeability separated by zones 
that arB quite impermeable, whereas at Clackamas, the section 
seems to be uniformly low in permeability and of uniform thermal 
conductivity. 


